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UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE ON CURRICULUM (UCOC)
MINUTES
January 15, 2008
2:00-4:00
SOS B37
I.

MINUTES FROM DECEMBER UCOC MEETING

· APPROVED
II.

DECEMBER PANEL AND SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS

A.
ARTS AND HUMANITIES 
- ACCEPTED
B.
HEALTH PROFESSIONS (No December report)
C.
OFF-CAMPUS STUDIES  - ACCEPTED
D.
SCIENCE, MATH AND ENGINEERING  - ACCEPTED
E.
SOCIAL SCIENCE  - ACCEPTED
F.
DIVERSITY REQUIREMENT COMMITTEE  (No December report)
III. ADMINISTRATIVE ACTIONS
· APPROVED

IV. INFORMATION ITEMS
A. List of courses not offered for 3-5 (or more) years to be purged from the catalogue (unavailable; to be provided at the February 2008 UCOC meeting)
B. Add “g” suffix to the following course, which has been approved for General Education credit effective Fall 2008:
Category VI, Social Issues
Gender Studies (SWMS) 215, Gender Conflict in Cultural Contexts

V. DISCUSSION ITEMS
A. DEFERRED ITEM
HONORS PROGRAMS AND CUMULATIVE GPA

FROM THE DECEMBER 4 UCOC MEETING: Giulio Ongaro raised an issue related to the German department’s request for an honors program, which did not include a minimum cumulative GPA of 3.0.  The department added that minimum when it was recommended, but it was noticed that the minimum requirements for an honors program as described in the policies section of the catalogue do not include a minimum cumulative GPA.  Therefore the following proposed amendment to the current Departmental Honors Programs language on page 59 of the Catalogue is presented for discussion.  Deleted text is in brackets, new text in CAPS:

“The minimal requirements for receiving departmental honors are that the student: (1) satisfactorily completes course work for an honors project [and] (2) achieves no less than a 3.5 GPA (A = 4.0) in the major at the time of graduation AND (3) ACHIEVES NO LESS THAN A 3.0 GPA (A=4.0) OVERALL. Each program, department or school will designate what it considers the appropriate course work and honors project. Departmental honors are noted on academic transcripts but not on the diploma.”
DISCUSSED AND DEFERRED:    It seems unlikely that a student earning a minimum 3.5 in major coursework would have a cumulative GPA under 3.0, but imposing such a limit seemed to some members to be unfairly prohibitive to such students. Others expressed the view that requiring an overall 3.0 minimum GPA establishes a university-wide baseline consistent with the high standards of a well-regarded research institution. The university-wide mean undergraduate GPA is around 3.1, and it was suggested that the mean is a reasonable floor.  Incorporating an exceptions clause into the new language was discussed, but not preferred by most, since that would impose flexibility on departments that do not wish to have it.  No conclusion was reached; it will be raised again at the January meeting.
After the December 2007 UCOC meeting a report was provided by the Registrar’s office listing all departmental honors programs and an overview of the program requirements.  The report was provided to UCOC members in advance of this meeting.  All programs require a 3.5 GPA in the major coursework at the time of graduation, and some require a minimum cumulative GPA as well.  Some include specific coursework requirements as well.  University honors for overall cumulative GPA at or above 3.5 is available to students upon graduation.  The question was satisfactorily addressed; no new policy or adjustment to the existing guidelines are needed at this time.


B.
NEW ITEM

NEW PROFESSIONAL DOCTORAL DEGREES
Beth Garrett informed UCOC members by email in advance of the meeting that the Provost has requested recommendations from UCOC with respect to proposals to establish new professional doctoral degrees.  A proposal from the Pharmacy school to establish a new doctorate in regulatory sciences was received by the provost this fall, and the provost has not yet forwarded that request for curriculum committee review; however, a copy of the proposal was provided to UCOC members in advance of the meeting for informational purposes.  The provost expects more of these kinds of proposals and this was seen as a good time and opportunity to determine what recommendations UCOC has with respect to professional doctoral degrees.
 
Two other documents were provided in advance of the meeting; one was a list of the professional doctorates that are currently offered by USC with some statistics that give a sense of their scope, including the dates they were approved (a date of 1/1/1950 indicates that the program is a longstanding one, a date chosen arbitrarily when we moved to a new data system.). Unlike the PhD degree, which is conferred by the Graduate School, these degrees are conferred by the school offering them.  The other document provided was a report on professional doctorates recently released by the Council of Graduate Schools.  

Most of existing professional doctorates are traditional (MD, JD, DDS, for example), and have been in existence since or before 1950.  The newer ones are also specialized and structured.  Professional aspects are governed by outside accrediting bodies.  Tom Cummings suggests a task force made up of one former and two current UCOC members, with representation from the Graduate School, who will do a report and develop guidelines for review at the February UCOC meeting.  The proposed doctoral program from Pharmacy can then be sent for subcommittee review, and future proposals will benefit as well.  
Potential issues for task force consideration include

1.  Standards for admission

2.  National landscape -- what other schools are doing

3.  Whether a proposed degree is more like an executive masters than a professional doctorate

4.  Use of adjuncts (seen as useful for professional degrees and not so for PhDs)

5.  Objective of this training -- what will graduates do that they couldn't do without the degree?

6.  Curricular relationship with the flagship degree; whether overlap or separation is the best approach.
7.  How much if any is offered online?  If it's mainly online, is that a problem?

8.  Oversight, if any, by outside accrediting institutions with their own standards -- or through some sort of external test (e.g., Bar exam, medical boards).

9. Is there a required culminating experience, and if so, what are the requirements? (The CGS study counsels against a team project, for example.)
Institutional oversight of professional doctorates at this time is provided as part of the academic program reviews that take place in the fall; and budget planning meetings in the spring also help determine how many students can be admitted to academic programs.  The number of degrees granted each year is monitored. 

Both explicit and implicit guidelines are expected to be proposed by the task force.  They will be provided in advance of the February meeting.
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